SCCA News

Shade Community Center
Association

"Strengthening Lives In Our Community" May-June 2016 Volume XII, Issue 3

Inside this issue:

Triside triis issue.	
Meetings	2
Members & Donations	3
Egg Hunt & Fish Fry	4
Spring Bazaar & Yard Sale	5
History	6 & 7
May & June Calendars	8
Shade Community Market Projects	9
Members News	10
Seniors News Who's Who	11
Cook's Corner Shade Exchange	12



Busy Busy Spring

So much has been happening at the Center this spring — and is still happening. Some are SCCA activities, some other groups.

This spring periodic events such as the primary election, Easter Egg Hunt, and the Seniors' Appreciation Dinner have been held.

We had our first-ever Spring Bazaar and our first-ever fish fry.

The Richland Fire Department and Lost in Lodi held their motorcycle enduro.

The maintenance crew has been busy with a variety of repairs, improvements and follow-up to the fire inspection.

Upcoming soon are the annual alumni banquet, another fish fry, and a Lodi yard sale. The new Shade Community Market is kicking off twice weekly.

All these in addition to many birthday party and graduation party rentals and the usual history/ genealogy programs, Seniors activities, open gym, art, jammers, game night and recycling.

See inside for details about many of the above.







SCCA March 9, 2016 Meeting Summary

President Pat Davidson called meeting to order at 7:05 pm. Manuel Grueser then swore in Alex Couladis as Treasurer for 2016. Ray Baker moved for approval of minutes as amended to include newsletter printing costs, Roberta Henderson seconded. Minutes approved.

Alex Couladis reported -\$12,814.97 as net income for February and checking account balance of \$15,870.88. Teresa Winning reported correspondence for the month included 1 sympathy card, 5 get well cards, 12 welcome letters to new members, 10 thank you's for donations, and 4 thank you's to businesses for Valentines donations. She reported a total of 175 members. Fran Moxley distributed the events calendars.

Jerry Foster reported that the water heater in the kitchen had been replaced; renovation of the women's restroom was complete; work on the men's restroom had begun.

Brenda Ruth Brenda said Barney Grueser would be presenting a program at the March 15th history meeting about restoring log cabins and barns. Jack Malloy reported that Mary Schreck would be presenting a program about suicide prevention to the Seniors the following evening.

New Business: Visitor Linda Gilden gave an update on the RSVP/COAD kids' summer feeding/activity program . Tammy Foster moved that the SCCA be a site again this year for this program; Heidi Marty seconded. Motion carried. Fran Moxley moved that the SCCA accept (not waive) the \$50 rental fee that was offered; Walter Jones seconded. Motion carried.

Gail Jordan proposed a possible layout for parking spaces on the outside basketball courts. Jerry Foster moved to remove two baskets, paint the remaining post near the gravel orange, and mark spaces; Teresa Winning seconded. Motion carried.

<u>Old Business:</u> Jerry Foster reported about 250 reservations and 300 meals served at the Valentines Dinner. Net income was \$1774.77. Fran Moxley described ideas for "Shade Community Market".

Fish fry is scheduled for Friday, April 15 from 4-7 pm. Tammy Foster reported 44 vendors had made reservations for the Spring Bazaar. Robin Krivesti announced that Easter Egg Hunt was scheduled for Sunday, March 20. Grace Dorst asked for volunteers to help at the upcoming Alumni Banquet.

Marvin Marty described plans for the Lost in Lodi enduro.

Walter Jones reported on the fire inspection. Range hood had been re-certified. Jerry Foster is ordering emergency lights and exit signs to be on-site prior to re-inspection the end of March.

There was a "unanimous motion" to adjourn at 8:57 p.m. 25 members attended (7 officers/board).

Gail Jordan Recording Secretary

SCCA April 13, 2016 Meeting Summary

President Pat Davidson called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm. Fran moved for approval of minutes with correction of Laeek Mirza as from whom price for printing newsletters was obtained, Alex Couladis seconded. Minutes approved.

Alex Couladis reported -\$13,877.88 as net income for March and checking account balance of \$14,716.04. Teresa Winning reported correspondence for the month included 6 thank you notes, 4 sympathy cards, and 4 get well cards. She reported 22 new members, 34 renewals, and one lifetime membership received since the previous meeting, for a total of 233 members for the year to date (57 new members, 129 renewals and 47 life members). Donations received in excess of dues totaled \$270, including \$200 from Barbara Dougan Brake designated for a bench beside the walking path. Fran Moxley distributed the events calendars for April and May.

Jerry and Gail reported several maintenance items, including: completion of men's restroom, sale of scrap metal, parking spaces painted on outside courts, new fryer installed in kitchen, and need for repair of the walk-in cooler fuse box. Fire reinspection visit was March 31. with progress noted and a follow-up visit to occur toward the end of May.

Brenda Ruth announced that Sonny Ruston would be presenting a program about the Barnhill and Ruston families at the April history meeting. George Benz reported the Seniors were serving the Trustees Dinner on April 20th.

<u>New Business</u>: Sammie Gaul described an exercise class to be offered at the Center on Monday evenings. Robin Krivesti moved to try this class for a few weeks, and also to investigate exercise equipment. Heidi seconded; motion passed.

Gail Jordan reported that he and Fran Moxley had completed the 2014 review, which was substantially in order. Debbie McAdoo, Teresa Winning, and Gail had begun the 2015 review.

Pat Davidson reported on the meeting which she and Alex had with the trustees to provide a financial report. The trustees are concerned about the parking on the outside basketball courts; parking there will be limited to events only. Pat was given a copy of RAFD's lease with drawings showing the boundaries.

Topic of long-terms rentals was tabled, although Brenda Ruth, Heidi Marty, and Pat Davidson indicated that they would like to serve on a committee if one were to be formed. Marvin Marty suggested that all "big stuff" which was personal property of individuals be labeled.

Old Business: Robin Krivesti reported that 96 kids attended the Easter Egg Hunt his year. Marsha Gwinn and family donated about 40 gift prize baskets, door prizes, and a raffle basket. The raffle brought in \$130 and kitchen donations were \$24.

Marvin Marty gave a brief report about the Lost in Lodi enduro. Once again address signs will be available, with sign-up at Lodi General Store. Fran Moxley gave the report of the Fundraiser Committee. Heidi Marty reported that carpet in the library had been cleaned and that move would begin in a couple weeks.

Walter moved to adjourn; Alex seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:51 pm. 27 members attended (7 officers/board).

Gail Jordan Recording Secretary

Summary of March 19, 2016 Executive Committee Meeting

Executive committee members present were: Pat Davidson, Fran Moxley, Teresa Winning, Gail Jordan, Marvin Marty, and Norm Shaner. Items discussed are noted below.

Proposed gazebo/bandstand: Purpose would be to provide a permanent outside venue for uses such as the Jerseyville Festival, musical events, weddings, and birthday parties. Cost is unknown since the design has not been finalized. Regarding funding, even limited rental income is expected to exceed investment earnings on amount this would cost. This could be funded from the Coen bequest if approved by the designees; Fran suggested it be called the "Emogene Coen Gazebo", if so funded.

Various locations and alternatives were discussed. Design considerations included size, resin/composite construction, built on concrete pad, possible storage, solid rear wall, and whether project can be completed for under \$20,000. Marvin noted need for permission of the Lodi Township trustees, and Pat was to bring this up with the trustees when she attends their April meeting.

Repairs to third floor plaster, floors, etc.: Falling plaster from third floor ceiling must be repaired soon, per fire inspection. Pat will contact Rex Storer for estimate or referral regarding this as well as some plaster repairs in stairwells and around windows.

Press release for Shade Community Market: Fran plans to do this. The market is related to economic development of the area. Plan is to offer venue for local producers, home bakers and others. Space rentals are monthly. There are to be no weekly yard sales or flea markets.

New Life Members !!!

Lauren & Tom Miller

Welcome New & Returning Members

Sue Carnes
Doug & Jacob Skinner
George & Joyce McCarthy
David Swartz
Ryan Jewell
Mark Stedman & Terri Little
Michael & Marcy O'Brien
Shane Anglin & Shane Foster
Bob & Linda Maher
Frances & Duane Enger
Stephanie Hysmith & David Mould
Ned & Sharon Swindell
Debbie & Dan Hutchinson

Bench Donated

Barbara Dougan Brake recently donated \$200 for a bench to be placed beside the walking path. The



maintenance committee has constructed this and placed it near the Richard F. Grim Field marker. Plates are being engraved to acknowledge this generous donation.

Other Donations

Thanks to the following members who made cash donations in excess of their annual dues during the months of March and April: Betsy & Nicole Baringer, Ronald & Wendi Hedrick, Frank & Lainie Cargould, Myrtle Stover, Beth and Andy Szolosi, Doug & Jacob Skinner, George & Joyce McCarthy, Gregor & Jo Ellen Sherow, Lyle & Suzanne Wolding, Debbie & Dan Hutchinson.

2016 Egg Hunt

96 children ages 1-12, many parents, siblings and friends attended this year's SCCA egg hunt.

Thank you to Marsha Gwinn and her family including their kids for supplying the majority

of the 36-40 prize baskets, and oodles of toys for door prizes as well, and not to mention the basket full of goodies that was raffled to



adults. By the way, I happened to win that one. The raffle brought in \$130 and kitchen donations were \$24. Texas Road house offered 36 free kids meal gift coins good with the purchase of an adult meal to place in eggs.

Thank you to the following for help and food: Jerry and Tammy Foster, Brenda Dorst, Grace Dorst, Gail Jordan and Brenda Ruth, Fran Moxley, Roberta Henderson, Bev Boivin, Matt, Cheryl and Dylan Boivin, Rita Withem, Sharon Fulton, Brenda Cremeans, Lodi Creative Critters 4H

members and Hunter Krivesti as the Bunny.

Expenses \$320.17.

Thank you everyone, Mar and Robin

> Hunter "Bunny" & Robin Krivesti



Photos from Robin Krivesti

First Fish Fry

The first Fish Fry ever at the Center was April 15th. According to Jerry Foster it was a great success. With lots of volunteers everything went very smoothly, and 84 were served.







Next Fish Fry Scheduled !!!



Fish, fries, slaw Plus Drink & dessert Friday, June 17th 4-8 p.m.

\$8, \$5 Children under 12

Spring Bazaar

Our first Spring Bazaar held on March 19th was a huge success with over 40



vendors. Shoppers enjoyed a variety of items such as jewelry, paintings, woodcrafts, candles, fiber crafts, busy

bags, wreaths, kitchen products, slate

art, cosmetics, gift baskets, ceramics, pens, fitness products and handbags. For those craving sweets, there were jams and jellies, pies, cookies and Easter candy. Breakfast and lunch



was provided by the community center. Plans are underway for a Spring 2017 bazaar to be held the weekend before Easter.

I would like to thank the following volunteers who helped make this a successful event: Gail Jordan, Ralph Calvert, Jerry Foster, George Benz, Grace





Dorst, Norm Shaner, Nikki Foster, Heather Grove, Brenda Ruth, Karen Jones, Charlotte Benz,

Tom

Winning and Roberta Henderson. Special thanks to my cochair, Teresa Winning, for all of her hard work.

Submitted by Tammy Foster Photos by Teresa Winning





Community Yard Sale

Saturday, June 4th 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.



SHADE COMMUNITY CENTER

2380 Old US 33, Shade, Ohio And surrounding areas in Lodi Township

\$5 outside \$10 inside to set up

Tables available for rent \$2 per day Restrooms Available Breakfast & Lunch Available Rain or Shine

> To reserve a spot or For more information Call Teresa 740-818-7440

"History Page"



Saving Log Cabins and Barns



Forty people attended the March meeting of the Shade-Lodi History & Genealogy Association. Barney Grueser told how Antique American Log Cabins, a division of his construction company, recovers and restores old log cabins and hand-hewn timber-frame barns. Barney and his crew have dismantled and reconstructed many log houses in Ohio, as well as several other states, such as West Virginia, Kentucky, Pennsylvania, and North Carolina.

Most log cabins in the eastern United States are really log houses, as they were built to be permanent resi-

Barney Grueser & Marvin Marty have two-stories. Barney

dences, and the majority

The Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy Association generally meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m.

Usually meetings are held in the cafeteria of the Shade Community Center so attendees do not have to negotiate the stairs to the history room on the second floor.

Meetings are open to everyone whether interested in history, especially Lodi Township and surrounding area, or just interested in stories of the past.

Contact Brenda Ruth for information.

email: brendaruth@live.com

Phone: 740/696-0070 or 740/590-9522

said that the good ones have center walls. He also said that application of siding is the best way to preserve them. They use synthetic chinking when reconstructing, because it sticks and seals much better than traditional chinking methods.

It was common to build log houses as two separate cabins with a breezeway, commonly called a dog trot between them. Often this area was closed in when these were converted to houses. Barney explained the main types of corner notches, as well as how they dismantle and reassemble the structures. Sometimes they can only salvage a few logs for use on other projects. Usually they do not salvage the stone from foundations, as it is often soft. They do save and reuse old hardware whenever they can.

Shade-Lodi History & Genealogy Association presents

"Appalachian Culture"



ByDr. Jamie Linscott

Tuesday, May 17, 2016

6:30 pm

at the Shade Community Center Shade, Ohio

EVERYONE WELCOME !!!

Contact Brenda Ruth at 590-9522 for more information

Page 7 May-June 2016

The Barnhill/Ruston Family

Alfred T. (Sonny) Ruston of Jackson presented the Barnhill/Ruston genealogy at the April SLHGA meeting. He traced his roots to John Barnhill, who was a printer from Ireland who came to America in the 1600s as a stowaway, settled in Baltimore, then sent for his wife Elizabeth and four sons. Sonny's great great grandparents Robert and Mary Barnhill came to Harrison County Ohio in 1811, then later lived in Tuscarawas County. His great grandfather John was a carpenter and barn raiser, who married Margaret Sychs of Carthage Township on Dutch Ridge.

Sonny's grandfather Bura (1867-1963) married Magdalena "Lenie" Klingenberg (1868-1958). They farmed on Dutch Ridge and had three orchards, where they grew over thirty varieties of apples and cherries. He took the fruit to Athens by horse and wagon (later in a Dodge truck), an eighteen mile round trip, and sold it to grocers on Court Street. Bura and Lenie had nine children, many of whom attended Ohio University, and most of whom taught school. Sonny recalled several stories of his time on their farm, such as: witnessing the butchering of a pig and processing the sausage, working with the farm animals, learning planting and harvesting with his grandmother in her garden, and the origins of Barnhill Ceme-

Sonny's parents were Ruby, a daughter of Bura and Lenie, and Alfred E. Ruston. They also were strong believers in the value of education. Sonny's paternal grandparents



Sonny & Marilyn Ruston

were William (1862-1923) and Caroline Evans (1860-1948) Ruston, who married in England in 1881, emigrated to the U.S. and became naturalized citizens in 1893. William came to the Athens area from Coshocton; he was superintendent of brick plants in Buchtel, Nelsonville, Glouster and Athens. The Athens plant was behind the former Kasler Dairy.

Sonny's father Alfred started a motor repair

business in 1922 on Factory Street in Athens, but when coal mining began to decline, he moved the business to Jackson in 1935 to service brick plants in that area. At age 78, Sonny is still active in that business.

STERN MR. RUTH WAS TRUE EDUCATOR

by Tracy Hanning hanningtracy@gmail.com

The school year was 1952-1953 and I was a student in Gordon Ruth's sixth grade class at Shade Elementary School. Like hundreds of other sixth grade students under Mr. Ruth's tutelage over the years, I was educated with

sternness and I was expected

to behave.

Mr. Ruth had a way about him that demanded both good behavior and good study habits. He was not shy about assigning homework. It was in Mr. Ruth's class that I learned about Ohio's 88 counties. Not only were his students expected to memorize all 88 county names but the county seats as well and their location on the map! While I have forgotten much



of these facts, it is surprising what I do remember and it is all because of a teacher who demanded and expected learn-

Tuesday, June 2, 1953 marked the coronation of Queen Elizabeth and Mr. Ruth seized the opportunity to bring his black and white television set to school to share that event with his students. He also often carried his transistor radio to keep abreast of the major league baseball games. That was cutting edge technology back then.

(To be continued in July-August newsletter)

Scrapbook Shared

Margaret Kail Frost, mother of member Charlotte Benz,



recently shared her scrapbook of Athens County with the Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy Association. Margaret is the daughter of V.O. and Audrey Kail. V.O. Kail was principal at Shade in the 1960s. Margaret shared information about The Plains, Hockingport, Federal Hocking, Nelsonville, and Middleport. In particular, she provided a program and rosters of Shade players for a county basketball tournament in the 1930s.

May 2016	
SUN 1	
MON 2	
TUES 3	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9, OPEN GYM 6-9
WED 4	LODI ART LOVE 7 PM
THUR 5	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
FRI 6	ALUMNI DECORATING
	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9-1 PM
SAT 7	ALUMNI BANQUET 4 PM
SUN 8	
MON 9	
	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM
	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
TUES 10	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
WED 11	COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM
	SENIORS MEETING 7 PM
THRU 12	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
FRI 13	JERSEYVILLE JAMMERS
SAT 14	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9 -1 PM
SUN 15	
MON 16	
	HISTORY GROUP MEETING 6:30 PM
TUES 17	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9, OPEN GYM 6-9
	LODI ART LOVE 7 PM
WED 18	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
THUR 19	
FRI 20	GAME NIGHT 7 PM
	E RECYCLE - ATHENS
SAT 21	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9-1 PM
SUN 22	
MON 23	
TUES 24	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
WED 25	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
THURS 26	SENIOR POTLUCK
FRI 27	
SAT 28	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9-1 PM
SUN 29	
MON 30	
TUES 31	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, OPEN GYM 6-9 PM

The Shade Community Market is considering offering monthly rental for Tuesday Markets only.

Please contact Fran Moxley for more information, 740 985-4492 or leuces@windstream.net.

Or read the information posted on the Shade Community Center Facebook page.

SCCA Calendars For May & June

	June 2016
WED 1	LODI ART LOVE 7 PM
THUR 2	OPEN GYM 6-9
FRI 3	
	OLD RT 33 YARD SALE 9-4 PM
SAT 4	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9 -1 PM
SUN 5	
MON 6	
	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
TUES 7	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
WED 8	COMMUNITY CENTER MEETING 7 PM
	SENIORS MEETING 7 PM
THRU 9	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
FRI 10	JERSEYVILLE JAMMERS
SAT 11	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9 -1 PM
SUN 12	
MON 13	
	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9, OPEN GYM 6-9
TUES 14	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
WED 15	LODI ART LOVE 7 PM
THUR 16	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
	FISH FRY 4 - 8 PM
	GAME NIGHT 7 PM
FRI 17	
SAT 18	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9-1
SUN 19	
MON 20	
	HISTORY GROUP MEETING 6:30 PM
	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
TUES 21	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
WED 22	
	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
THURS 23	SENIOR POTLUCK
FRI 24	
SAT 25	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 9-1 PM
SUN 26	
MON 27	
	OPEN COMPUTER 6-9 PM, OPEN GYM 6-9 PM
TUES 28	SHADE COMMUNITY MARKET 3-7 PM
WED 29	
THURS 30	OPEN GYM 6-9 PM

New Shade Community Market

Local growers, producers, and crafters will be selling vegetable and flower plants, vegetables, baked goods, hand crafted items and eventually meat and dairy products at a new Community Market at the Shade Community Center in Shade, Ohio.

The market will open Saturday, May 7, 2016, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and continue each Saturday and Tuesday, 3:00 – 7:00 p.m., through May. There is interest among vendors to remain open each Saturday and Tuesday through Thanksgiving, 2016.

Come and help support this new adventure as the Shade Community Center encourages economic development at the grass roots level. Help connect vendors of locally grown and freshly prepared foods, and personally crafted items with local community members.

All local growers, producers, and crafters are welcome until spaces are filled. Interested vendors need to contact Fran Hooper Moxley, 740-985-4492, **in advance**, to sign a vendor agreement and receive an assigned vendor location.

Come join us in this exciting new adventure! Submitted by Gini Coover







Maintenance and Improvement Projects

You may have already seen evidence of some of the work that Jerry Foster, Ralph Calvert, George Benz, Gail Jordan, and Norm Shaner have done recently: the fryer in the kitchen and layout change photo on pages 1 and 4, and the walking path bench on page 3.

Photos of some of the other projects are shown to the right.



Kazakh Nobleman?

Member David Mould is the author of "Postcards from Stanland: Journeys in Central Asia", which was recently published by Ohio University Press. David presented a reading of excerpts and had a book signing on March 30th at the university.

"Postcards from Stanland" is a memoir of David's twenty years of traveling and working in the remote, diverse, strategically vital and, to Americans largely unknown, former Soviet republics in Central Asia. The "Stanland" in the title refers to the names of the five countries in this region: Kyrgyzstan, Kazakhstan, Tajikistan, Uzbekistan, and Turkmenistan.

One of the many interesting stories recounted in the book and included in David's readings was "How I dodged the sheep's head and became a Kazakh nobleman. David is pictured below in the Kazakh nobleman's costume, which was given to him at a dinner in his honor.



David Mould and Stephanie Hysmith

Newsletter via email

To date seven (7) members have elected to receive this <u>SCCA News</u> newsletter via email.

If you also would prefer to receive the newsletter via email, please notify the editor at sccanewsmail@gmail.com or at gail.jordan@live.com.

The electronic version is full color, while the print version is black and white. In addition to your receiving your copy of the newsletter more quickly and in color, this choice will save the SCCA the costs of printing and mailing. Thanks.

Stay Informed!

Join the Shade Community Center on Face -book. Announcements of events and many photos are shared there.

Also, you can access the SCCA webpage at shadecomcenter.wix.com/shadecomcenter

And don't forget that regular monthly meetings of the SCCA are held the second Wednesday of each month, starting at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria. The more participation the better for our Association.



Seniors'
Appreciation
Dinner

Red Hats visit Center.



Marvin Marty

malloy833@aol.com

Past President

Who's Who

Gail Jordan

Recording

President:

Pat Davidson

couladis@gmail.com

740-662-4551 Secretary: 740-590-9537 740-541-1852 & Open Gym: patonridge@aol.com gail.jordan@live.com mrvnmarty@yahoo.com **Vice-President:** Fran Moxley **Director of Teresa Winning Maintenance Jerry Foster** 740-985-4492 **Publicity:** 740-662-6844 Committee: 740-590-0408 leuces@windstream.net winning@frontier.com fosterhome63@gmail.com **Alex Couladis SSCA President:** Treasurer: **Board Norm Shaner Jack Malloy** 740-592-4524 740-591-0113 740-696-1085 Members:

Corresponding Teresa Winning Frank Cargould SCCA Gail Jordan Secretary: 740-662-6844 740-696-1333 Newsletter Editor: 740-590-9537 winning@frontier.com lainiecargould@gmail.com sccanewsmail@gmail.com

shaner45701@frontier.com



Shade Community Center Association PO Box 41 Shade, Ohio 45776

Cook's Corner

Broccoli Bake

6-8 servings

- (2) 10 oz. frozen chopped broccoli
- 1 c. baking mix
- 1 c. reduced fat milk

2 eggs

1/2 tsp. salt

Dash pepper

1 c. shredded low fat cheese



Jean Hays Class of 1950

- Cook broccoli.
- 2. Blend baking mix, milk, eggs, salt and pepper.
- 3. Stir in broccoli and cheese.
- 4. Coat a medium size (8x8)baking dish with cooking spray.
- 5. Bake at 325°F for 50-55 minutes.
- 6. Cut in squares and serve.

Roberta Henderson contributed this recipe, which she found on her sister Jean Hays' refrigerator.

Shade Exchange

This space is available as an opportunity for you to "buy, sell, trade, or give away" items.

Please email your submissions to the editor at:

sccanewsmail@gmail.com

or contact me using my phone or email on the previous page.

Thanks. Gail Jordan